the east and were seldom very strong. Conversely, the upper
winds were from the west and correspondingly powerful.
Mclntyre worked out a plan by which the two Westlands
would fly in company for approximately one hundred miles to
the westward, or slightly north of west, at a height of about
3,000 feet. This would bring them to a point roughly over the
ifrontier of Nepal well to die westward of Mount Everest in
under an hour, since the wind would be favourable. They
would then climb to 18,000 feet to attain adequate height
over the minor mountains, at the same time turning towards
Mount Everest, or north-east. As they climbed and flying in this
direction, the powerful winds at that height would be behind
them, at any rate sufficiently in rear to give appreciable aid.
This stratagem promised to go far towards solving one of
our main difficulties, and we all applauded the skill and in-
genuity of its creator.
Apart from the weather and the question of personal risk,
there was no obstacle to a second flight.
So, after waiting for a spell of cloudy weather to clear away,
the two 'planes took off from Lalbalu early on the morning of
April ipth.
At dawn we had hurried to the observatory roof to see the
wind reports. They were disquieting. The wind strength at
24,000 feet, taken from the theodolite readings, was eighty-
eight miles an hour, and at greater heights even stronger than
that formidable figure.
The early reconnaissance by our light scouting Moth gave
a result both tantalising and disquieting. All had been clear as
regards clouds just after daybreak, so went die report, but they
were showing ominous signs of coming up from the west, at
least into the lower valley of Nepal.
Now Blacker, the observer in the Houston-Wesdand tells his
story.
"I was determined that nothing should prevent my making
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